
PLANNING AND BUDGET OFFICE 
TRAVIS COUNTY, TEXAS 
 
 
700 Lavaca, Suite 1560 
P.O. Box 1748 
Austin, Texas  78767 
 
June 22, 2021 

VIA EMAIL 
 
Mr. Spencer Cronk 
City Manager 
P.O. Box 1088 
Austin, TX 78767 
 
Dear Mr. Cronk, 
 
In response to the City of Austin’s Palm School Initial Offer letter dated February 21, 2020, 
Travis County Commissioners Court took action on June 15, 2021 to reject the offer of $10 
million. Commissioner Margaret Gómez made the motion to reject the offer, Commissioner Jeff 
Travillion seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously. 
 
We look forward to continued partnerships with the City of Austin where our interests align. 
 
Best, 
 
 
 
Diana A. Ramirez 
Director 
Economic Development & Strategic Investments 
 
 
 
cc: Rodney Gonzales, Assistant City Manager, Economic Opportunity & Affordability 
 Michael Gates, Office of Real Estate Services, City of Austin 
 Tom Nuckols, County Attorney’s Office 
 Jessica Rio, County Executive, Planning & Budget Office 
 Christy Moffett, Economic & Strategic Planning 
 Commissioners Court Offices 

 


